                Ard Scoil na nDeise.

     Music.

The many talented students of the Ard Scoil are going to be very busy for the month of May. On Friday, May 1st, our Senior Choir will take part in a concert organise for the Feile na nDeise weekend by the Deise Singers. The Choir will be the principal guests on the night and will entertain with a full and varied programme. Among their repertoire will be the showstoppers “Diamonds are a Girl’s Best Friend” and “Mamma Mia”….guaranteed entertainment!!!

The Choir will also participate in a concert in aid of St. Mart’s Primary School on Wednesday, May 20th in the Town Hall.

On Thursday, May 7th many of the Ard Scoil’s gifted pupils will be involved in a “Music and Dance Extravaganza” in the Junior hall. Whatever your taste in music, it will be catered for; we will have performances from our Junior and Senior Choirs, Traditional groups, Set Dancers, Modern Dancers and our World Championship Irish Dancers. Piano soloists and Solo Singers will delight the audience and our ‘resident’ Rock group will up the tempo! We will also have a guest appearance by some renowned 6th Year characters! It will be a night of fun and enjoyment and all are welcome.

Tickets are available from the school (085 41464) at €5. All [proceed will go to the Lourdes Fund.

                              Green School’s Song Contest and Fashion Extravaganza.

Next Wednesday, April29th, Ard Scoil will host the Green School’s Song Contest and Fashion Extravaganza, a joint venture of the Green Schools Committee and the Lourdes Committee. This will feature recycled costumes handmade and modelled by our students. We will also have vintage and retro outfits donated by our vintage and retro staff!!! Some brave staff members have volunteered to model these exquisite ensembles!

Along with this, we will have the launch of many Green songs, the inspiration of students and staff. The competition is stiff with wonderful lyrics and top class vocals!

The aim of the Fashion Show and Song Competition is to promote awareness of the Green Schools, as the Ard Scoil seeks to achieve our Second Green schools Flag. It will also help to raise funds for the travel costs of the 23 students going to Lourdes on the Waterford Diocesan Pilgrimage as youth helpers in June. No doubt this will be a highly entertaining and amusing event.

Huge thanks to Mr. O’Brien, Mr Collins and the Green Schools Committee, to music teacher Ms, Sinead Fahey who instigated the Song Contest and to Ms Ciara O’Shea and Ms. Helen Cotter and the Lourdes Committee for what promises ro be a fantastic show!

                          T.Y. News.

First of all, apologies to T.Y. student, Sarah Glascott for omitting to add her name as author of last week’s piece on Cleamhnas…thanks Sarah!

The T.Y.s had a very active week; on Monday they went to the outdoor pursuits centre in Oysterhaven and on Wednesday and Thursday they spent two days in the Mount Melleray Centre as they completed hikes as part of work for their Bronze Gaisce Medal (the President’s Award) I will have an account of theses next week plus their much anticipated trip to Colligan Equestrian Centre this week for horse riding, always an exciting outing!

